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"therefore we do not lose heart. even though our
outward man is perishing, yet the inward man is being
renewed day by day. for our light affliction, which is
but for a moment, is working for us a far more
exceeding and eternal weight of glory, while we do not
look at the things which are seen, but at the things
which are not seen. for the things which are seen are
temporary, but the things which are not seen are
eternal." 2 cor 16-18
may i suggest you read all of 2 corinthians chapter 4?
not just read it - dwell in it. let the beloved
apostle paul's written words soak into your being.
they are Holy Spirit breathed. of course, all of the
holy scriptures are, but some parts allow us a clearer
view than others.
we may well skip through the levitical laws or long
geneologies, while others allow us to glimpse further
into what this walk is all about. we really "feed"
upon them and make them part of us. this is the bread
which came down from heaven. the bread which gives
eternal life to every one who partakes of it.
i readily admit, like so many others, at first i read
the bible as stories. some were more readily
understood than others. some read as more inspiring.
but the deeper i dug and the more i sought, the more
treasures i discovered; deeper meaning than a cursory
exploration allows. paul describes so well the
difference between the milk babes need instead and the
solid food the mature consume in hebrews 4, verses

12-14.
"I thank You, Father, Lord of heaven and earth, that
You have hidden these things from the wise and prudent
and have revealed them to babes." matt 11:25 people
wisest in their own eyes miss it all together. "the
natural man does not receive the things of the Spirit
of God, for they are foolishness to him; nor can he
know them, because they are spiritually discerned." 1
cor 2:14
we must all begin by partaking of that milk. only as
we are nourished by it, can we advance to the "meatier"
things. i guess that depends on our appetites; our
desires. are too many of those appetites and desires
still for things of this world?
can you not find one verse to wet your appetite? how
about this? "and to God the Lord belong escapes from
death." psa 68:20 an escape from death? that's what
the whole "world" is seeking.
"this is eternal life, that they may know You, the only
true God, and Jesus Christ whom You have sent." john
17:3 Jesus Christ is our escape from death and all we
deserve.

